Christopher P. Carusona 107 Highway 70 Ruidoso, New Mexico 88345 ccruidosoford@yahoo.com 575 378 4400 November 6, 2023

New Mexico Environmental Improvement Board 1190 St. Francis Drive Suite N4050 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87505

Subject: Concerns Regarding Proposed Advanced Clean Car II Rules

Dear Members of the New Mexico Environmental Improvement Board,

I am writing to express my deep concerns and reservations regarding the proposed Advanced Clean Car II Rules. While I wholeheartedly support the state's commitment to environmental sustainability and applaud the initiative to reduce greenhouse gas emissions through the adoption of cleaner vehicles, I believe it is crucial to take into consideration the unique challenges faced by low-income New Mexicans, the absence of sustainable state and national subsidies, and the current lack of reliable electric charging infrastructure.

As a resident of New Mexico, I understand and share the concern for improving air quality, reducing emissions, and combating climate change. However, the proposed rules, as they stand, may disproportionately affect low-income individuals and families. New Mexico has a significant population living below the poverty line, and these rules could inadvertently create a financial burden for those already struggling to make ends meet. The cost of electric vehicles, while decreasing, remains a substantial investment for many in our state. Without sufficient financial assistance, transitioning to cleaner vehicles becomes an unattainable goal for a large portion of the population.

Moreover, the success of any environmental initiative hinges on the availability of sustainable subsidies. Without a clear plan for state and national subsidies to incentivize the purchase of clean vehicles, the burden of the transition falls heavily on the shoulders of ordinary New Mexicans. Sustainable incentives are crucial to making clean vehicles accessible and affordable for all, and I implore the board to explore and implement such programs in tandem with these rules.

Thank you for your attention to these important issues, and I hope that we can work together to create a more environmentally sustainable future that is accessible to everyone in our state.

Sincerely,

Christopher P. Carusona

Dealer Principal / Owner since October 1988 (35 Years)

Ruidoso Ford Lincoln, Inc.

107 Highway 70

Ruidoso, New Mexico 88345

Jack W. Casler 107 Highway 70 Ruidoso, New Mexico 88345 jcasler@ruidosoford.com 575 378 4400 November 6, 2023

New Mexico Environmental Improvement Board 1190 St. Francis Drive Suite N4050 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87505

Subject: Concerns Regarding Proposed Advanced Clean Car II Rules

Dear Members of the New Mexico Environmental Improvement Board,

I am writing to express my deep concerns and reservations regarding the proposed Advanced Clean Car II Rules. While I wholeheartedly support the state's commitment to environmental sustainability and applaud the initiative to reduce greenhouse gas emissions through the adoption of cleaner vehicles, I believe it is crucial to take into consideration the unique challenges faced by low-income New Mexicans, the absence of sustainable state and national subsidies, and the current lack of reliable electric charging infrastructure.

As a resident of New Mexico, I understand and share the concern for improving air quality, reducing emissions, and combating climate change. However, the proposed rules, as they stand, may disproportionately affect low-income individuals and families. New Mexico has a significant population living below the poverty line, and these rules could inadvertently create a financial burden for those already struggling to make ends meet. The cost of electric vehicles, while decreasing, remains a substantial investment for many in our state. Without sufficient financial assistance, transitioning to cleaner vehicles becomes an unattainable goal for a large portion of the population.

Moreover, the success of any environmental initiative hinges on the availability of sustainable subsidies. Without a clear plan for state and national subsidies to incentivize the purchase of clean vehicles, the burden of the transition falls heavily on the shoulders of ordinary New Mexicans. Sustainable incentives are crucial to making clean vehicles accessible and affordable for all, and I implore the board to explore and implement such programs in tandem with these rules.

Thank you for your attention to these important issues, and I hope that we can work together to create a more environmentally sustainable future that is accessible to everyone in our state.

Sincerely,

Jack W. Casler General Manager

Ruidoso Ford Lincoln, Inc.

107 Highway 70

Ruidoso, New Mexico 88345

Team Member of Ruidoso Ford Lincoln, Inc for 28 Years

Elias Guerra 107 Highway 70 Ruidoso, New Mexico 88345 eguerra@ruidosoford.com 575 378 4400 November 6, 2023

New Mexico Environmental Improvement Board 1190 St. Francis Drive Suite N4050 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87505

Subject: Concerns Regarding Proposed Advanced Clean Car II Rules

Dear Members of the New Mexico Environmental Improvement Board,

I am writing to express my deep concerns and reservations regarding the proposed Advanced Clean Car II Rules. While I wholeheartedly support the state's commitment to environmental sustainability and applaud the initiative to reduce greenhouse gas emissions through the adoption of cleaner vehicles, I believe it is crucial to take into consideration the unique challenges faced by low-income New Mexicans, the absence of sustainable state and national subsidies, and the current lack of reliable electric charging infrastructure.

As a resident of New Mexico, I understand and share the concern for improving air quality, reducing emissions, and combating climate change. However, the proposed rules, as they stand, may disproportionately affect low-income individuals and families. New Mexico has a significant population living below the poverty line, and these rules could inadvertently create a financial burden for those already struggling to make ends meet. The cost of electric vehicles, while decreasing, remains a substantial investment for many in our state. Without sufficient financial assistance, transitioning to cleaner vehicles becomes an unattainable goal for a large portion of the population.

Moreover, the success of any environmental initiative hinges on the availability of sustainable subsidies. Without a clear plan for state and national subsidies to incentivize the purchase of clean vehicles, the burden of the transition falls heavily on the shoulders of ordinary New Mexicans. Sustainable incentives are crucial to making clean vehicles accessible and affordable for all, and I implore the board to explore and implement such programs in tandem with these rules.

Thank you for your attention to these important issues, and I hope that we can work together to create a more environmentally sustainable future that is accessible to everyone in our state.

- //

Elias Guerra

General Sales Manager Ruidoso Ford Lincoln, Inc.

107 Highway 70

Ruidoso, New Mexico 88345

Team Member of Ruidoso Ford Lincoln, Inc for 23 Years

Ken Aarnos 107 Highway 70 Ruidoso, New Mexico 88345 kaarnos@ruidosoford.com 575 378 4400 November 6, 2023

New Mexico Environmental Improvement Board 1190 St. Francis Drive Suite N4050 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87505

Subject: Concerns Regarding Proposed Advanced Clean Car II Rules

Dear Members of the New Mexico Environmental Improvement Board,

I am writing to express my deep concerns and reservations regarding the proposed Advanced Clean Car II Rules. While I wholeheartedly support the state's commitment to environmental sustainability and applaud the initiative to reduce greenhouse gas emissions through the adoption of cleaner vehicles, I believe it is crucial to take into consideration the unique challenges faced by low-income New Mexicans, the absence of sustainable state and national subsidies, and the current lack of reliable electric charging infrastructure.

As a resident of New Mexico, I understand and share the concern for improving air quality, reducing emissions, and combating climate change. However, the proposed rules, as they stand, may disproportionately affect low-income individuals and families. New Mexico has a significant population living below the poverty line, and these rules could inadvertently create a financial burden for those already struggling to make ends meet. The cost of electric vehicles, while decreasing, remains a substantial investment for many in our state. Without sufficient financial assistance, transitioning to cleaner vehicles becomes an unattainable goal for a large portion of the population.

Moreover, the success of any environmental initiative hinges on the availability of sustainable subsidies. Without a clear plan for state and national subsidies to incentivize the purchase of clean vehicles, the burden of the transition falls heavily on the shoulders of ordinary New Mexicans. Sustainable incentives are crucial to making clean vehicles accessible and affordable for all, and I implore the board to explore and implement such programs in tandem with these rules.

Thank you for your attention to these important issues, and I hope that we can work together to create a more environmentally sustainable future that is accessible to everyone in our state.

Sincerely,

Ken Aarnos

Preowned Vehicle Sales Manager

Ruidoso Ford Lincoln, Inc.

107 Highway 70

Ruidoso, New Mexico 88345

Team Member of Ruidoso Ford Lincoln, Inc. for 4 Years

Kelly Airgood 107 Highway 70 Ruidoso, New Mexico 88345 kairgood@ruidosoford.com 575 378 4400 November 6, 2023

New Mexico Environmental Improvement Board 1190 St. Francis Drive Suite N4050 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87505

Subject: Concerns Regarding Proposed Advanced Clean Car II Rules

Dear Members of the New Mexico Environmental Improvement Board,

I am writing to express my deep concerns and reservations regarding the proposed Advanced Clean Car II Rules. While I wholeheartedly support the state's commitment to environmental sustainability and applaud the initiative to reduce greenhouse gas emissions through the adoption of cleaner vehicles, I believe it is crucial to take into consideration the unique challenges faced by low-income New Mexicans, the absence of sustainable state and national subsidies, and the current lack of reliable electric charging infrastructure.

As a resident of New Mexico, I understand and share the concern for improving air quality, reducing emissions, and combating climate change. However, the proposed rules, as they stand, may disproportionately affect low-income individuals and families. New Mexico has a significant population living below the poverty line, and these rules could inadvertently create a financial burden for those already struggling to make ends meet. The cost of electric vehicles, while decreasing, remains a substantial investment for many in our state. Without sufficient financial assistance, transitioning to cleaner vehicles becomes an unattainable goal for a large portion of the population.

Moreover, the success of any environmental initiative hinges on the availability of sustainable subsidies. Without a clear plan for state and national subsidies to incentivize the purchase of clean vehicles, the burden of the transition falls heavily on the shoulders of ordinary New Mexicans. Sustainable incentives are crucial to making clean vehicles accessible and affordable for all, and I implore the board to explore and implement such programs in tandem with these rules.

Thank you for your attention to these important issues, and I hope that we can work together to create a more environmentally sustainable future that is accessible to everyone in our state.

Sincerely, Kelly Aregood

Kelly Airgood

Finance and Insurance Manager

Ruidoso Ford Lincoln, Inc.

107 Highway 70

Ruidoso, New Mexico 88345

Team Member of Ruidoso Ford Lincoln, Inc for 12 Years

Charles Stewart Rice 107 Highway 70 Ruidoso, New Mexico 88345 crice@ruidosoford.com 575 378 4400 November 6, 2023

New Mexico Environmental Improvement Board 1190 St. Francis Drive Suite N4050 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87505

Subject: Concerns Regarding Proposed Advanced Clean Car II Rules

Dear Members of the New Mexico Environmental Improvement Board,

I am writing to express my deep concerns and reservations regarding the proposed Advanced Clean Car II Rules. While I wholeheartedly support the state's commitment to environmental sustainability and applaud the initiative to reduce greenhouse gas emissions through the adoption of cleaner vehicles, I believe it is crucial to take into consideration the unique challenges faced by low-income New Mexicans, the absence of sustainable state and national subsidies, and the current lack of reliable electric charging infrastructure.

As a resident of New Mexico, I understand and share the concern for improving air quality, reducing emissions, and combating climate change. However, the proposed rules, as they stand, may disproportionately affect low-income individuals and families. New Mexico has a significant population living below the poverty line, and these rules could inadvertently create a financial burden for those already struggling to make ends meet. The cost of electric vehicles, while decreasing, remains a substantial investment for many in our state. Without sufficient financial assistance, transitioning to cleaner vehicles becomes an unattainable goal for a large portion of the population.

Moreover, the success of any environmental initiative hinges on the availability of sustainable subsidies. Without a clear plan for state and national subsidies to incentivize the purchase of clean vehicles, the burden of the transition falls heavily on the shoulders of ordinary New Mexicans. Sustainable incentives are crucial to making clean vehicles accessible and affordable for all, and I implore the board to explore and implement such programs in tandem with these rules.

Thank you for your attention to these important issues, and I hope that we can work together to create a more environmentally sustainable future that is accessible to everyone in our state.

Sincerely

Charles Stewart Rice Sales Consultant

Ruidoso Ford Lincoln, Inc.

107 Highway 70

Ruidoso, New Mexico 88345

Team Member of Ruidoso Ford Lincoln, Inc for 7 Years

Jason Kinnick 107 Highway 70 Ruidoso, New Mexico 88345 jkinnick@ruidosoford.com 575 378 4400 November 6, 2023

New Mexico Environmental Improvement Board 1190 St. Francis Drive Suite N4050 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87505

Subject: Concerns Regarding Proposed Advanced Clean Car II Rules

Dear Members of the New Mexico Environmental Improvement Board,

I am writing to express my deep concerns and reservations regarding the proposed Advanced Clean Car II Rules. While I wholeheartedly support the state's commitment to environmental sustainability and applaud the initiative to reduce greenhouse gas emissions through the adoption of cleaner vehicles, I believe it is crucial to take into consideration the unique challenges faced by low-income New Mexicans, the absence of sustainable state and national subsidies, and the current lack of reliable electric charging infrastructure.

As a resident of New Mexico, I understand and share the concern for improving air quality, reducing emissions, and combating climate change. However, the proposed rules, as they stand, may disproportionately affect low-income individuals and families. New Mexico has a significant population living below the poverty line, and these rules could inadvertently create a financial burden for those already struggling to make ends meet. The cost of electric vehicles, while decreasing, remains a substantial investment for many in our state. Without sufficient financial assistance, transitioning to cleaner vehicles becomes an unattainable goal for a large portion of the population.

Moreover, the success of any environmental initiative hinges on the availability of sustainable subsidies. Without a clear plan for state and national subsidies to incentivize the purchase of clean vehicles, the burden of the transition falls heavily on the shoulders of ordinary New Mexicans. Sustainable incentives are crucial to making clean vehicles accessible and affordable for all, and I implore the board to explore and implement such programs in tandem with these rules.

Thank you for your attention to these important issues, and I hope that we can work together to create a more environmentally sustainable future that is accessible to everyone in our state.

Sincerély,

Jason Kinnick

Sales Consultant

Ruidoso Ford Lincoln, Inc.

107 Highway 70

Ruidoso, New Mexico 88345

Team Member of Ruidoso Ford Lincoln, Inc for 6 Years

Gary Carper 107 Highway 70 Ruidoso, New Mexico 88345 gcarper@ruidosoford.com 575 378 4400 November 6, 2023

New Mexico Environmental Improvement Board 1190 St. Francis Drive Suite N4050 Santa Fe. New Mexico 87505

Subject: Concerns Regarding Proposed Advanced Clean Car II Rules

Dear Members of the New Mexico Environmental Improvement Board,

I am writing to express my deep concerns and reservations regarding the proposed Advanced Clean Car II Rules. While I wholeheartedly support the state's commitment to environmental sustainability and applaud the initiative to reduce greenhouse gas emissions through the adoption of cleaner vehicles, I believe it is crucial to take into consideration the unique challenges faced by low-income New Mexicans, the absence of sustainable state and national subsidies, and the current lack of reliable electric charging infrastructure.

As a resident of New Mexico, I understand and share the concern for improving air quality, reducing emissions, and combating climate change. However, the proposed rules, as they stand, may disproportionately affect low-income individuals and families. New Mexico has a significant population living below the poverty line, and these rules could inadvertently create a financial burden for those already struggling to make ends meet. The cost of electric vehicles, while decreasing, remains a substantial investment for many in our state. Without sufficient financial assistance, transitioning to cleaner vehicles becomes an unattainable goal for a large portion of the population.

Moreover, the success of any environmental initiative hinges on the availability of sustainable subsidies. Without a clear plan for state and national subsidies to incentivize the purchase of clean vehicles, the burden of the transition falls heavily on the shoulders of ordinary New Mexicans. Sustainable incentives are crucial to making clean vehicles accessible and affordable for all, and I implore the board to explore and implement such programs in tandem with these rules.

Thank you for your attention to these important issues, and I hope that we can work together to create a more environmentally sustainable future that is accessible to everyone in our state.

Sincerely,

Gary Carper Langluym

Sales Consultant

Ruidoso Ford Lincoln, Inc.

107 Highway 70

Ruidoso, New Mexico 88345

Team Member of Ruidoso Ford Lincoln, Inc for 2 Years